[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of Special Housing, Social and Cultural Strategic Policy Committee Meeting
Thursday 20th May 2021 – 12:00 – TEAMS
________________________________________________________________
Special SPC Meeting convened to facilitate presentation from Housing Office in relation to new Social Housing Application Process.

In Attendance:	TEAMS Report Attached			Apologies:	Candice Moen

1. Welcome by Chair – Cllr Pat Treanor.
Cllr Treanor thanked Housing Staff and Members for arranging and attending meeting.  He further expressed his gratitude to all Housing Admin Staff, who were in attendance at the meeting, for their continued work dealing with Applicants and Councillor Reps alike.  He introduced the presentation stating that this had been notified during a recent Training Session with the National Housing Agency.

Nuala Woods referred to the new process, stating that this is a National scheme and Monaghan County Council has been directed by the Minister of Housing and the Department to implement the changes brought into the process of assessment of SH Applications.    She advised that Drew Hurley had prepared a PowerPoint presentation to further explain the details of the new guidelines.

Drew Hurley highlighted where changes occur from previous application form  - the most significant being changes to the method of calculation of Income details and the inclusion of a separate detailed medical information form to capture the exact extent of an applicant’s medical needs in relation to their housing requirements.

This new SH Application was implemented on the 19th April 2021.   Monaghan County Council were initially taken a lenient approach and will deal with any new applications submitted via the older form for the moment.  This is a temporary measure and obviously the new form will have to be utilised in the coming weeks.    The form is available on the Website and copies may also be obtained from the Housing Office.
He also advised that the Department has today issued a 20page Guide for information on completing the form accurately and advising of how newly required information from the Revenue and Social Welfare Offices can be accessed by applicants.

He noted that this will result in a significant increase in the workload of the staff currently dealing with applications, but that staff will be available to direct/advise applicants as much as possible.  However, the evidence required from both the Revenue and Social Welfare Offices will have to be sourced directly by the applicant.  Housing Section will have no input into this other than advising applicants to follow the instructions given in the Guidance document.

DH outlined the new process of determining Income thresholds  - for applicants who are working or have worked at any time during the previous 12 month period from the date of application, a Statement of Liability is required from the Revenue Offices.  For applicants who received Social Welfare at any time during the previous 12 month period, they will require of Statement of all payments received from the Social Welfare office. 
There is also a further change in the assessment of income from large families – those with 3 Adults and 4 children or more. This is a complicated calculation and will have to be dealt with as each individual case arises.  When the income has been determined and input into the National IHouse system, this will generate the actual income limit threshold for the applicant.  DH did outline a couple of examples of how this change might affect a larger family – however the resulting increase in income limit is not significant.
DH noted that currently MCC has a very small number of families which this change will affect – less than 10 – and no changes have been made to the existing income limit thresholds for other applicants.   

In relation to the additional Medical Form required – HMD1 – this is to clearly identify specific needs of applicants with any specific medical condition which impacts on the type of housing required.  When submitting this information, it is now necessary for the applicant to provide 2 Medical Officer reports/supporting documentation.

Cllr Treanor thanked DH for the presentation and opened the floor for questions.

Cllr Carthy expressed his dismay at the introduction of these changes which appear to make the process ever more complicated for the applicant.  He asked if the PP could be issued to all members of the Council for their attention as a significant number of reps are made on behalf of constituents in relation to housing matters and they would welcome the PP and Guidance notes to assist them with this work.

He posed the following questions:
· Is the HPL1 Form still included?
· Is the Affidavit still required by ALL applicants?

Teresa Carolan also posed the following question:
· HDMI Form – 2 Medical reports required – what was reason for this and is it necessary for ALL applicants?

DH responded to the questions as follows:
· HPL1 Form is NO longer required from the Applicant – Housing Staff access this information from the Revenue on behalf of the Applicant.
· The Affidavit was introduced a few years ago for ALL applicants and is STILL in place.  It was introduced to ensure applicants were aware of their responsibility to declare any financial interest/ownership of property.  It is particularly important for applicants in separation/divorce situations who are home owners or joint-owners.  This allows the applicant to apply for SH supports and avail of HAP in PRA until such time as a settlement between the ex-partners can be reached in relation to any property.  Prior to this such applicants still having a financial interest in a property were excluded from SH supports.  DH further explained that the signature of either a Solicitor/Commissioner for Oaths is required to legalise the Affidavit.  A recent survey of costs carried out by Alan McKenna has identified that costs charged by Solicitors/Commissioners are a standard €10.00.  

· The HDM1 form is required ONLY in circumstances where applicants are making an application for housing based on their medical condition – a condition which will dictate the type of housing required – ie. Wheelchair Applicant – Ground Floor adapted accommodation.  Their GP/Consultant’s report, along with a further Occupational Therapist’s report would be required to ensure the Housing Office is fully aware of the extent of the needs of the applicant in relation to accommodation type.
 
  
Cllr Carthy acknowledged the responses and agreed that the inclusion of the Affidavit benefitted those applicants as outlined by DH and further made it clear to ALL applicants that this is a legal document and information provided must be accurate.
On request from Cllr Treanor to take the issue to June Council meeting, Cllr Carthy suggested that it would need more time for discussion and as June Agenda was full, it could be taken to July meeting.

Cllr Campbell acknowledged the work being done the Housing Staff dealing with applications/allocations, who were all present for the presentation and thanked them for their continued work.
  

	

	

 
